Frequency Control Task Force

Report on February 2003

To date there has been four meetings of the FCTF to review the events of February 2003.

At the last meeting on Monday April 7th, slides based on individual QSE data and the ERCOT total data were presented. 

The task force will continue to meet on a weekly basis. Below are issues discussed to date.

The data reviewed leads us to believe that during the hours of 0600 – 1200 on February 25th ERCOT as a whole was deficit and that ERCOT operations did not call for an EECP during this time due to invalid or not current data from the QSE resource plans.

The data indicates that a number of the QSEs did not schedule enough resources to cover their scheduled obligations.

The Monday load forecast by ERCOT used in a study case on Friday had a 19 % error. The load forecast on Sunday evening for the Monday peak reflected a 10.5 % error. The load forecast on Monday evening for Tuesday was much closer as it was only in error by 1.7 %.

Other issues to be discussed and reviewed are listed below.


How did capacity calls affect the available resources and day-ahead obligations?

How did fuel commitments affect the availability of resources?

How many megawatts of resources were unavailable? Were they mostly solid fuel type resources?

Using a load/temperature/time of day comparison Tuesday to Wednesday, was there a large amount of load curtailment on the 26th due to the Gas restrictions in the state?

What was the reason for the gas curtailments? Was it not enough in storage? Did part of the curtailment occur due to new units being located on common gas transmission facilities not capable of providing maximum demand to all of those units much the same as our ERCOT transmission grid constraints? 

What was the percentage of Load/Resource imbalance?

Would the current restriction of 10% RBS have lessened the amount of ERCOT deployed Ancillary Service required during the events?

Other items have been discussed such as load participation and price chasing. Assuming that these are market issues, we have so far left them for WMS or some other market force to discuss.  

Recommendations so far,

Under ERCOT Procedures, because of the inaccuracies that occurred with the QSE resource plans during the February events, the ERCOT operator may need to view other information besides the available spinning when accessing system conditions using a trend of SCE and a trend of ERCOT excess or deficit (this can be calculated as the difference between total on line capacity, and total physical up obligation including all schedules). ERCOT currently calculates on a daily bases the forecast error for the previous day. Trending of this forecast error should be reviewed periodically to determine if sufficient resources are available for making the forecast, or if the resources available are accurate (during the days of multiple control areas it was desirable to keep the forecast error below 3.5%). 


In the ERCOT Operating Guides, pertaining to the EECP, fuel restrictions need to be addressed, specifically, provisions for burning fuel oil. Other suggestions would be to develop a survey on alternative fuel capabilities to be completed seasonally. 

In the Protocols, Address the QSE Resource Plans and their timely updates. ERCOT may also need to better define what constitutes unit capability and unit de-rating. 

